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June 23, 2015


Dear Senator: 


On behalf of the 52,000 pilots at 31 passenger and cargo airlines represented by the Air Line Pilots Association, International (ALPA), I want
 to make you aware of ALPA’s opposition to S.Amdt.2267, filed by Senator Joe Manchin (D-WV) to H.R. 22. ALPA disagrees with the
 process and is fundamentally opposed to the dangerous policy shift proposed in the Manchin amendment. We do not believe a complex issue
 such as this should be attached to a surface transportation bill—especially in a year when both chambers must take up an FAA reauthorization
 bill that deals directly with issues such as this. 


The amendment is a modified version of S. 571, the Pilot’s Bill of Rights 2. Specifically, ALPA has grave concerns with how this amendment
 addresses the 3rd class medical requirement for general aviation pilots. 


This legislation has the potential to allow medically unfit pilots unfettered access to the national airspace at altitudes up to 18,000 feet, which
 also includes commercial airline traffic carrying passengers and cargo. The amendment would eliminate the requirement that these pilots see
 an Aviation Medical Examiner (AME) at regular intervals for mental and physical evaluation in order to show medical fitness to operate an
 aircraft. It also reduces the number of medical conditions that could disqualify a pilot from receiving a medical certificate and relies on the
 pilot to self-report when a disqualifying condition is identified.  Even if a pilot develops and discloses a serious medical condition that creates
 risk in the national airspace, the amendment could prevent the FAA from ensuring that the pilot seek treatment.  


ALPA has engaged with stakeholders to address concerns about medical evaluation processes for pilots who hold a 3rd class medical and
 intends to continue collaboration to ensure aviation safety for all pilots and passengers; however, we cannot allow bad policy to be forced
 through on an unrelated bill. A common-sense solution is within reach, but the amendment as written introduces a level of risk within the
 national airspace, which we cannot support. 


We urge you to vote no on the Manchin amendment. 


Sincerely,


Tim Canoll, President
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